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In response to her request, NAATS EA Regional Director Ron Maisel and I met with FAA Administrator Jane Garvey and ATS-2 Peter Challens this morning. The primary topic of discussion was the impasse in our pay negotiations.

Ron and I briefed the Administrator on the fact that the negotiating teams have not met since April 17 and that no future meetings are scheduled or contemplated. We also informed her that the mediator has agreed that we are at an impasse and that future meetings would be pointless. We provided the negotiations history, specifically the fact that we’ve been negotiating the work rules since August 1997 and the pay since January 2000.

We emphasized our comparability issue and the fact that neither the NAATS Negotiating Team nor the NAATS membership will accept anything less. We also described the bargaining unit morale problems associated with the lengthy delay in resolving this issue and the disparate treatment in pay. We also discussed the staffing problems in FSS as well as OASIS and Voice Switch.

This is the first time I have met with the Administrator to discuss pay negotiations. The meeting was cordial with neither party making any commitments other than the Administrator saying she would talk with the FAA Chief Negotiator. We emphasized that there is a very short timeline on this matter. 

There is no way now the FAA can even remotely say that the Parties are engaged in negotiations. The pay issue remains at impasse and we are so informing the members of Congress. We encourage all members to do the same.

Our Alaska members met with Ted Stevens in Fairbanks and discussed our issue. We will followup here when he returns to DC September 4.

Our lobbyist met with the BOD this week. All seemed to feel positive after that discussion and we’re still confident of success although there is still much work to be done.

Wally Pike

